
 

I’m unable to attend the planning meeting 17th Sept 2024 due to personal reasons  

We strongly oppose the planning application for housing @ 3-7 Macnaghten Rd 3 

bedroom houses with space for 1 car space absolutely outrageous! 

The road is already heavily congested with cars/vans  

Many houses have already been reconfigured from family homes to flats and HMOs , 

many properties have 2 or more cars/vans 

New developments either end of Harcourt Road have pushed more cars into 

Macnaghten Road , cars on kerbs etc causing poor visibility with turning & crossing. 

Nuisance too for bin collections with manoeuvring around badly parked cars on the 

junction and kerbs. 

Properties on that junction too are now flats with no parking . A business at the top of 

macnaghten Rd Cheftain - no parking facilities so again more vehicles! 

With the new development parking for residents will again be challenging when 

kerbs will be removed to allow access to these new properties  

Macnaghten Road is extremely busy too on match days as it’s the closest road that 

isn’t permit to the stadium  

Also Station railway parking and those people parking up to use public transport. 

Our road does not need anymore development. It’s a dangerous fast road used as a 

rat run to avoid congestion in Bullar Rd/Bitterne Triangle. 

Stop making profits over safety and common sense . 

When the previous business was on this land , shop services always parked up on 

site and never left vehicles  overnight so no blocking occurred to residents. 

Please release we can’t have anymore development , there is NO MORE ROOM the 

road is a potential accident waiting to happen!! 

Thank you  

 

Resident of Macnaghten Road  

Sent from my iPhone 

 


